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Statement by the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia on the Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Niger
Thank you, Madam President,  

Ethiopia welcomes the delegation of Niger to the UPR Working Group and thanks it for the presentation of its national report. 

We welcome Niger’s ratification of the Paris Agreement on climate change, the African Union Protocol on the free movement of persons, and the Agreement establishing the African Continental Free Trade Area. In particular, we wish to take this opportunity to congratulate Niger for the able leadership it has assumed in realizing the process of the AfCFTA, which indeed serves as the bedrock for African integration. 

The empowerment of women in Niger through an increased quota system of representation in both elected and appointment posts, adoption of the new National Gender Policy, and decreeing the protection, assistance, and support for girls attending school is admirable. 

In a constructive spirit, Ethiopia wishes to recommend Niger:

1. Step up efforts to increase the enrolment of women and girls in school; and  

2. Galvanize regional and international support in the implementation of the Sustainable Development and Inclusive Growth Strategy. 

Ethiopia wishes Niger a successful review

I thank you

